MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING OF MARCH 16, 1999

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

Present:  Schmidt, Parker, Leech, Hubbell, Norris                           Audience:  9

Absent:  None

1. The pledge to the flag was given and Supervisor Schmidt called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

2. The minutes of the regular and closed meetings of February 16, 1999 and the special board meeting of March 12, 1999 were approved as submitted and filed for audit.

3. Expenditures for the Township, Fire Department, and EMS were approved as submitted.

4. Reports were accepted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer and Zoning Administrator.  No action was taken on the Fire Chief’s request to accept C. Corbett as a probationary firefighter due to lack of information.

5. Public Comments: Billing by Northflight was questioned and discussed.

6. Announcements:  The Fire District Budget Hearing will be held on March 22, 1999 at 7:30 p.m. at the Township Hall.  The General Fund Budget Hearing, the Ambulance District Budget Hearing and the Annual Meeting will be held on March 27, 1999 at 9:00 a.m. at the Township Hall.  Volunteers are needed to serve on various Township commissions and committees.

7. It was moved by Schmidt and seconded to approve the Federal Property Assistance Program Resolution, which designates the township supervisor as a coordinator to be responsible for the acceptance and accountability for surplus property.  Roll call vote:  aye – Leech, Schmidt, Norris, Hubbell, Parker;  nay – none.

8. It was moved by Parker, seconded and passed unanimously to authorize the signing of the Fire Department Mutual Aid Agreement.
9. The Board will consider for future determination whether the Township will participate in the cost of dust control on dirt roads within the Township.  R. Graves, representing residents using Bay Colony Road, has requested the Township share with them the cost of calcium chloride treatment on that road.  Lidster was requested to research whether the use of calcium chloride is harmful to animals.

10. The Board approved the Supervisor to sign the Milton Township Park Service Contract.
11. The Supervisor was authorized to send his draft letter dated March 16, 1999 regarding community support for the Milton Township Regional Park.
12. It was moved by Schmidt, seconded and passed 4 – 1 to counter the contract submitted by the Planning Consultant to offer $45 per hour instead of $50 with a term of two years and minus the “cost plus” references already agreed to by the planner.  Leech recommended the original Scope of Work be up-dated.
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13.  A General Fund Budget Amendment to transfer the unused road monies to the Road Improvement fund was postponed to the April board meeting so it is an action in the 1999-2000 fiscal year budget.

14.  Township Board Concerns: It was moved by Norris and seconded to adopt a resolution on behalf of all of the citizens of Torch Lake Township to express gratitude to the Grand Traverse Band of Ottawa and Chippewa Indians for their $22000 grant to the Township toward the purchase of the new EMS ambulance.  Roll call vote:   aye – Schmidt, Norris, Hubbell, Parker, Leech;  nay – none.  

Schmidt requested and received approval to purchase a P.A. system at a cost not to exceed $1000.   Leech expressed concern about the updating of the Day Park rest room facilities and the need to have the work done before June.  It was the consensus of the board that the pine trees around the facility should be removed now.  Schmidt will have a plan to submit to the board at the April meeting.  Leech also expressed concern about the hiring of grounds-keepers for the cemetery and parks with spring clean-up rapidly approaching.  Leech agreed to place want ads in the local papers.  Leech submitted a proposal to hire a new cleaning company, which was approved by the board.  Parker asked for comments on his draft letter regarding EMS refunds.   It was requested the affidavit be returned to the Treasurer instead of the Clerk.  Parker inquired of status of Arnold Welding and was advised there has been no new action.  Norris related conversation with the Zoning Administrator and suggested the board needs to give him direction in handling of a possible zoning violation.  Schmidt will discuss with the Zoning Administrator.

15.  Public Concerns: In response to inquiry, the proposed budgets will be ready March 18.  Ditlow requested the board to express their opinion on providing Health Insurance for the EMS daytime crew.  There was discussion. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:40 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk 

